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            7th of September 2023 
 
Dear IFAGG members.  
 
In order to increase the effectiveness of our common work on the development of the aesthetic group gymnastic,  
we have prepared for you an updated version of several important documents. The documents which have been updated are: 
 

• IFAGG Statues (approved by GA) 
• IFAGG General Competition Rules 
• IFAGG Competition Organizing manual 
• Duties and responsibilities of Judge panel 

 
Council members have spent a lot of knowledge and time for preparing these updates. We invite you to familiarise and continue our work in 
accordance with these documents. If you have any questions or suggestions, we are always ready for dialogue.  
 
I would like to add that the new version of the IFAGG Status approved by the GA has been approved by Finnish patent and registration office 
with a few remarks on spelling and one technical point. All comments have been corrected and taken into account. For these reasons the 
check-in took a little longer than we expected.  
 
Thank you for your attention, all success in sports and happiness in your personal life. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Liliya Morozova 
IFAGG President 
IFAGG Council 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://ifagg.com/v1/doc/page_doc/Statutes_of_IFAGG.pdf
https://ifagg.com/v1/doc/General_Competition_Rules_04-09-2023.pdf
https://ifagg.com/v1/doc/page_doc/IFAGG_Competition_Organizer_Manual_2023.pdf
https://ifagg.com/v1/doc/page_doc/Duties_and_rsponsibilities_of_Judge_panel.pdf

